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Dear Jack

I am very exited to hear about the possible sequencing of the Nasonia vitripennis
genome. Nasonia has long been the model system for genetics in Hymenoptera, and
having its genome sequenced will allow us to go beyond just the phenotypic studies that
have been done on this wasp. Many important aspects of hymenopteran genetics suchs as
the sex determination and factors like dosage compensation because of 1ts haplo-diploidy
will now become topics that can be studied. The sex determination genes will be
particularly interesting because the recent findings of the genes involved 1n the sex
determination of the honey bee. It is well known that the sex determination system 1n
Nasonia differs from that of the honeybee, it is assumed to be more derived. The
transition of the “honeybee” system to the “nasonia” system can be studied at the gene
level once the Nasonia genome has been sequenced.

In the FIBR-NSF program the Wolbachia found in Nasonia will be sequenced.
The interactions between the Nasonia genes and those of the Wolbachia will now be open
to study through the use of gene chips and large strides can be made in understanding the
interactions between these two organisms. This will be particularly useful in comparative
work with the Drosphila-Wolbachia system where both the host and the Wolbachia have
already been sequenced.

Nasonia belongs to the Chacidoidea, the group of parasitoids used most
frequently in biological control programs of pest insects. It would be extremely beneficial
to have available the complete genome of a Chalcidoid to start to unravel the genetics of
such behaviors as host searching and host specificity. Understanding the genetic basis of
these behaviors is very important particularly i the light of the recent concerns about
potential host switching by introduced parasitoids.



Therefore in conclusion both from the fundamental perspective and from the
applied perspective, the choice of sequencing the genome of Nasonia vitripennis 1s
excellent. No other member of the Hymenoptera could be a better choice to sequence 1n
addition to the already sequenced Honey bee. I hope that the Nasonia genome will
receive a high priority.
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